DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

OCTOBER 18, 2011
Members Present: Lardizzone, Carroll, Corsa, Evans, Goss, Harden, Keithley, Lank, Newstadt, Sarg and Weir

Members Excused: Thompson and Wasson
Staff Present: Davila and Peterson
Introduction of Guest(s): Linda Boone (Home of the Brave Executive Board Member), Bill McMullen and William Oldham (AF Sergeants Association), Bettylou Evans (American Legion), John and Marian Weidenhof (KWVA), Mark Newman (VFW), Mike Rowe (LP Lo-DEL), James Collins (SOS), Michael Snyder (VVA), Elizabeth Byers Jiron and Bill Jiron (Stand Down) and Jean Goss
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to our Nation’s Flag.

Vice Chairman Lardizzone opened the meeting by introducing the guests.
Ms. Boone introduced herself and provided her experience and background.  She spoke about the Home of the Brave and answered questions.  

Mr. McMullen reported that they had a successful POW/MIA Ceremony. 

Mr. Weidenhof reported that the KWVA just approved two scholarships for the JROTC in lower Delaware and will award a $500 scholarship for the top JROTC cadet.
Vice Chairman Lardizzone introduced Mark Newman who will officially become the VFW Commission representative in November 2011. 

Vice Chairman Lardizzone reported that Bill Jiron was the DAV Veteran of the Year at their Department Convention in June 2011.

Mrs. Byers Jiron provided information about the upcoming Stand Down and the Women Veterans Tea. 
Mr. Rowe spoke about VA housing assistance for homeless veterans. He also spoke about assisting incarcerated veterans and answered questions.
Mr. Collins spoke about the Delaware Veterans Home and provided an update about the “Friends of the Delaware Veterans Home”.
Mr. Peterson provided a monthly report for the Delaware Veterans Home and an update on the progress for opening the “Blue Wing”.  He spoke about the upcoming Car Show at the Veterans Home and upcoming events planned for Veterans Day. 
MOTION BY HARDEN TO ACCEPT SEPTEMBER COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY CORSA, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

PERSONNEL
Vice Chairman Lardizzone reported the posting for the Conservation Technician II (Northern Cemetery) closed today.  He also stated the new foreman (Ed Lyons) at the Northern Cemetery is doing a really good job!
NORTHERN CEMETERY
Commissioner Harden reported they received a grant to raise, realign and clean all the grave markers and provided an update on all current projects.  Mr. Davila provided additional details concerning the grave marker project and discussion followed.
COMMEMORATIVE AFFAIRS
Commissioner Lank commented that the MCL is in charge of the Veterans Day Ceremony at the Delaware Memorial Bridge.
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Carroll (MOPH) – Provided a report from their Region I meeting and spoke about their monument at the Delaware Memorial Bridge.  He answered questions in reference to MOPH issues.
Corsa (VVA) – The VVA sponsored the Car Show at the Delaware Veterans Home. 
Evans (American Legion) – District IV (Sussex County) is gearing up to feed a thousand people for the Thanksgiving Holiday.
Harden (WAVES) – She reported on their most recent meeting.
Lank (MOWW) – They will be discussing the Wounded Warrior Project at their next meeting. 
Lardizzone (DAV) – At their recent meetings, some of their members brought their children and it worked out well. He will be attending the Stand Down. They are going to have an AARP Refresher Driver’s Course on November 5, 2011, at their Department headquarters building in Camden. The free dinner for veterans, homeless veterans and active duty will be held at the Camden Fire Hall on December 10, 2011, and they are looking for donations. The December Commission meeting will be short because of our Holiday festivity. 
Newstadt (JWV) – He attended the 166th Airlift Wing Homecoming event and provided an update on the Delaware Military Heritage & Education Foundation.
Sarg (MOAA) – They had the founder and CEO of “Veterans Moving Forward” at their most recent meeting.
NEW BUSINESS
Mr. Davila announced that the Secretary of State will have his budget hearing on November 10, 2011, 9:00 am, in the Senate Chamber at Legislative Hall and all are welcome to attend. 
ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION
Vice Chairman Lardizzone mentioned that Applebee’s is again offering a free dinner on Veterans Day for veterans and active duty military. He spoke about the treatment female veterans receive at the VA and housing for homeless veterans and their families. He also spoke about new services that have been added to the Wilmington VA, updates on existing services and proposed changes to the entrance. 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
NOVEMBER 15, 2011 (10:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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